





Yari & Chomreath at our October Ladies' Fellowship

How are you? It's been a short while since I wrote to you about what's been going on here in my part of the world.

We are about to get to the last quarter of the year, and I can't believe that Christmas is just around the corner! That makes me so excited. I hope you are excited as well.

Earlier this year, I asked you to pray for Yari, one of the women from our Ladies' Fellowship whose brother figured in a couple of accidents

which caused him to have problems. At this month's fellowship, I was so glad to see Yari and hear from her about her brother and family. Thank you for all your prayers; her brother is doing better and so is her family. She still goes home every weekend to her village in another district and rarely joins us here in the city.



I had the chance to have dinner with her to talk about her life and dreams. I thank God for her strong faith and pray that she will continue to desire to serve God wherever she is. It was a wonderful time of sharing and encouragement. Please continue to pray for Yari and her family. In a few years, she plans to move back with her parents to take care of them and open a small school for children while helping the church in their village.

I hope you also remember the couple I mentioned in one of my updates late last year: Chomreath and Makara. Thank you for praying for them and their married life.
Chomreath has given birth to their son, Viseth, last month.



Chomreath has brought her son to church for a couple of weeks now after gaining strength and her health back. I praise God for their lives. Although there was a problem prior to giving birth and Chomreath got sick after, the couple's faith never wavered slightly, rather, has become stronger. God has been gracious and faithful to them. Please continue to also pray for them as they embrace this new season of parenthood.



As we approach the last 3 months of 2024, I want to thank you again from the bottom of my heart for always keeping me, our team, God's ministry here, and Cambodia in your prayers. I am ever so grateful for all the support you have given—be it through prayers and/or financial. God knows how my heart is brimming with thanksgiving.

May God greatly bless and keep you always!

In His service,

flind